
 

 

  

  

SIMS Options Online 

Student Setup Guide 



We use SIMS Options Online to allow students to complete their Year 10 Options choices. In order to 

access this service, please follow the below instructions to accept your invite to the platform.   

 First, go to www.outlook.com and click the 
“Sign In” button. Use your school e-mail 
address and password to sign into your e-
mail.  

 

You will receive an invite to sign up to SIMS 
services. Click on the “Accept Invitation” 
button to be taking to the sign up portal.  

 

In the sign-window, you will be asked to 
enter a username.  
 
Do not enter a username and instead click 
the “Register with External Account” 
button (Green circle). 
 
 

http://www.outlook.com/


 In the register window, select the “Office 
365” button (circled).  
 
Do not enter a username and password, 
you will be asked to enter your details on 
the next window after clicking the Office 
button.  

 

You will be asked to enter the invitation 
code. You can find this on the original 
invitation e-mail received at the beginning 
of the process.  
 
Copy and paste your invitation code into the 
box and click “Register”  



 

You will be asked to enter your date of 
birth. Ensure this is entered accurately to 
allow you to continue registering.   

 

The options choices portal will load and you 
will be able to select options.  
 
You must choose one subject from the 
“Humanities” section. Do this by clicking on 
the course name.   
 
You must then choose two “Options” 
subjects alongside two reserve options. You 
cannot submit your request until all 
required options have been picked.  



 

Click on the subject name to select a 
subject as an option. Your preferred Options 
choices will be coloured blue.  
 
When you choose a reserve option, it will 
be coloured orange. Click the “Reserve” 
button on the right of a subject to select 
that subject as a reserve choice.  

 

At the bottom of the page, you can change 
your order of preference.  
 
Please keep your Humanities choice at 
position 1. If you wish to switch your other 
options choice preferences, select one of 
the choices and click the position you want 
to go. The subjects will be swapped.  
 
This process ensures that the system will 
take your preferences into account in case a 
reserve option is required. 



 

Repeat the process for your reserve choices. 
You can click on an option and select your 
preferred position.  
 
The system will work to utilise your most 
preferred preference when a reserve choice 
is required.  

 

Go to www.sims-options.co.uk .  
 
You will be presented with this window. 
Ensure you select the “Office 365” icon 
(circled) to enter your e-mail address and 
password to access the system again.  
 

 

 

 

http://www.sims-options.co.uk/

